
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

      Charville Academy Weekly Newsletter  

Friday 29th April 2022  
            Newsletter Podcast  

Please listen here 

We are an Enhanced 

Values Based School 

 
 

 

This week’s assembly was based on 

Ramadan. We spoke to the children 

about what this means for people of 

the Muslim faith and focused on the 

significance of fasting. 
 

It was very encouraging to see just 

how much the children already knew 

and were able to discuss. 
 

This links well to our values of 

courage and resilience as we were 

able to talk about how difficult 

fasting can be and what is gained 

from refraining and abstaining. 
 

When we return next Tuesay, after 

the bank holiday, it will be the month 

of May. 
 

 The values for May are Self- Belief 

and Ambition. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bank Holiday Monday 
 

Please note, school is closed on Monday 2nd May 

as it is a bank holiday. We reopen on Tuesday 

3rd May. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Requests for Term Time Holiday Leave 
 

We have seen an increase in the number of 

families requesting leave for term time holidays. 

Whilst we appreciate all restrictions have lifted, 

schools are still required to adhere to their 

attendance policy. 
 

 Please note we are not able to authorise term 

time holiday and you may be fined up to £60 

per child per parent. 

Collection of Children 

 

If you are unable to collect your child and are 

sending someone else please let us know as 

soon as possible.  We are unable to release 

your child to another adult without prior 

notice and your permission. 

CURRICULUM BOOKS / HOME LEARNING LETTERS 
 

The curriculum booklets and any Home Learning Letters that have been updated  
for the summer term are on the website.  Please follow the links to access them:- 

 

https://www.charvilleacademy.org/page/?title=Curriculum+Booklets&pid=124&action=saved 
 

https://www.charvilleacademy.org/page/?title=Home+Learning&pid=125&action=saved 
 

 
  

 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1zhVwur_7_fjfr77hY1S_DFWXiJqqK-ww/view?usp=sharing
https://www.charvilleacademy.org/page/?title=Curriculum+Booklets&pid=124&action=saved
https://www.charvilleacademy.org/page/?title=Home+Learning&pid=125&action=saved


 

 

 

 

  

ATTENDANCE 

It is pleasing to see more classes achieving attendance above 95%. We hope this can 

continue. We would also like to remind you that all term time holidays are 

unauthorised and we are required to refer to the Local Authority and a fine may be 

issued. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 SATs Week 

The week beginning Monday 9th May is SATs week for all children in Year 6. 
During this week the children will sit statutory tests in English Punctuation, Spelling and 
Grammar, Maths and Reading. Writing is assessed in a different way. 
 

If your child is in Year 6 please ensure that they are in school and on time every day that 
week as all children are required to sit the test at the same time. 
 

If your child is not feeling well please send them in if you can, for the test and we will send 
them home afterwards if needed. If you need any support please let us know. 
 

Breakfast will be provided free of charge for all of Year 6 each morning that week, from 
8:30. Please bring your Year 6 child in via main reception if they are coming for breakfast 
at 8:30 as the main gates will still be locked.  

 

We are very pleased to announced that we are now working with Place2Be as part of our work to 
further improve what we can do to support children’s mental  health. 

Place2Be are an accredited organisation that work in numerous schools across the country and provide 
trained staff who are equipped to lead on supporting children with their mental health. We are pleased 

to welcome Miss Rozario to our team from Place2Be. 

If you would like to know more please click on their school link:  
https://www.place2be.org.uk/our-services/services-for-schools/ 

 



 

 

  

LETTERS / EMAILS HOME THIS WEEK 

 
❖ Years 1 & 2 trip to London Zoo  

 

Please check the website on a regular basis for school events as this is regularly updated. 

 
 

 
 

 

SPORTS NEWS 
 

 
A busy week for the PHE Department! Last Friday evening we attended the annual Hayes 
Swimming Gala with a team of talented & enthusiastic swimmers.  We came away with some 
great individual results and a win in the Freestyle relay!  
 
 
Monday saw our Girls football team come away as Hayes District tournament Champions at 
Sandgate FC with an amazing whole team performance!  
 
 
On Wednesday our Year 5 & 6 football team took part in the Hillingdon Borough Finals. A 
nervy start concluded with some strong, confident team performances that saw us finish 5th 
place overall, a very creditable result considering over 50 schools are within the borough! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Charville Academy is not 
responsible for the 
content of external 

websites 

Values 

Ambassadors 

 
 

Courage & Resilience 

 
 

Well done to the 

children who were 

awarded the 

ambassador certificate 

on Monday. 
 

➢ Mason - Giraffe 

➢ Zahraa - Tiger 

➢ Bogdan – Red 

➢ Harnoor – Yellow 

➢ Alfie G - Purple 

➢ Zainab - Violet 

➢ William - Celtic 

➢ Aisha - Stuart 

➢ Jacob - Tudor 

➢ Riley – Roman 

➢ Be-be - Saxon 

➢ Arthur – Georgian 

➢ Zane - Windsor 

➢  Oscar - York 

➢ Michal - Elizabethan 

➢ Cohen – Norman 

➢ Jividen - Victorian 

 

 

Reading Certificate 

 
At Charville we believe that English is the 

foundation of the children's curriculum 

throughout the school.  

 

To promote this we installed a Reading Vending 

Machine in our canteen. The vending machine 

works like any other with the exception that it is 

filled with books! On Monday morning, each 

year group chooses one child who has shown to be 

a Reading Champion over the week who is then 

presented with a Reading Champion Certificate 

during our Pupil of the Week assembly.  

The Reading Champion receives a golden token to 

use in the vending machine at lunch time to 

retrieve a quality text of their choosing. The 

following children received the Reading 

Champion certificate this week: 

 

➢ Reception – Lithiksha 

➢ Year 1 – Andre 

➢ Year 2 –  Jasmine 

➢ Year 3 - Vrinda 

➢ Year 4 – Kayra 

➢ Year 5 – Yonis 

➢ Year 6 – Rehana 
 

 

 
 

VACANCY 
 

 
 

We are currently 

advertising for the new 

role of a Human 

Resources and Office 

Manager. 
 

More information will be 

available next week via 

our website and if you are 

interested and have any 

questions please see Mrs 

Kelly or Mr Wilkinson 

(School Business 

Manager). 

 


